

St. Norbert College

Student Government Association



Meeting Minutes of the General Assembly President Oliver Dressel

Call to Order by Executive Board (9:00)

Land Acknowledge [Statement](#) (Mr. Dressel)

Attendance (Mr. Beilfuss)

New business (9:04)

OIE Survey

- Benefits of the survey, as we get a look into the minds of students on campus. Technical difficulties to begin, but they are working on fixing those technical glitches. SGA is responsible for promoting the survey and trying to get as many students as possible to fill it out.
- Will: goal is to have half of the student body (1,000 students). This survey normally runs the next two weeks around the advisement period.

Task force updates (9:10)

COVID-19 Response (Ms. Freye)

- Freye: an email is drafted, but we are waiting since we are having our initial conversation on Friday. Clubs and organizations are excited that we have a task force regarding COVID-19 to keep students in the loop of what is going on. There is a student helping on the task force who is not apart of SGA, but who has many interesting points.
- Dressel: who are you reaching out to and what are you saying to them?
- Freye: reaching directly to the President's cabinet. Corday is the advisor to this task force as well. Julie Massey will be an important administrator to contact. I will also be sharing the email template we are sending to the cabinet as well.

ESAC (Mr. Dressel)

- Dressel: Jon Hess and I both sit on the ESAC board, and we had our first meeting last week. We covered lots of interesting topics, but the most important this year is doing an assessment of our carbon footprint and emissions on campus. See where we are at as a baseline. Track our progress along the way. A large project got cut this year due to COVID, so they are looking at down-sizing the project. By this time next year all of campus will be completely LED lighting. Great in

reducing our carbon footprint. And, Sensenbrenner, Burke, and Bergstrom will all have the water-bottle stations on each floor. Areas of concern due to COVID transmission.

- Hess: large compost pile by P16 is going well, and that project will be continued as well.

Old business (9:15)

Status of junior elections (Ms. Marsden)

Fitzwater: right now LSE is swamped with Jessica Horton suddenly leaving her position. In the next few days, an email will be sent out to all the juniors

Student Organization Representation (Ms. Hunt)

Updates from representatives.

Hunt: go into the Google sheet with club meetings and update any progress you had with organizational meetings. Make sure you fill it out!

Dressel: all of the information for the organization meetings are linked in the Google calendar

Burmesch: if we reach out to an organization, and we do not hear back, should we send out a follow-up email?

Hunt: Yes, be sure to send out a follow-up. If they still do not reply, just note it in the Google sheet

Faudoa: Yes, I sent out a couple emails, but only received one back.

Freye: Do we have to meet with them this semester? I emailed one club that only meets infrequently and will not be having a meeting this semester.

Hunt: Just note it on the spreadsheet.

Stickers to be handed out at Office Hours

Hunt: I have the stickers currently, and will be having office hours on Wed 10:30-11:30am

Gonnering: Monday, 1-2pm at Ed's

Dressel: Thursday, 2-3 pm at Ed's

RAFTR

Dressel: Get on RAFTR, it will be a very valuable tool once we have a quorum.

College committee/special project updates (9:20)

Emerging Leaders Funds Proposal

Duckart: we had pumpkins donated, but we are asking for \$85 for the painting materials, cleaning supplies, prizes, and tablecloths

Just a little advertisement: our event is this coming Wednesday, \$3 entry fee, in the campus center

Burmesch: Just for clarification, there is a sign up form, so we can keep it COVID friendly. QR code on posters around campus.

Gonnering: could one of the freshmen reps drop the form with the QR code into the chat?

Riggle: I can put that in the chat!

Duckart: We would really like to have 35 participants sign up, but we have 15 signed up currently.

Beilfuss: I motion for the freshman Emerging Leaders event to receive the funds they need.

Freye: I second.

None opposed.

Athletic Committee (Mr. Beilfuss)

- Update from today's meeting, first of the semester
- Specifics of the committee procedures, please email porter.beilfuss@snc.edu

Other updates:

Dressel: weddings on campus... only two left for this year. Many safety procedures in place around campus. Even more strict than our normal campus guidelines.

May I have the permission of the general assembly to post this on our social media?

Dressel: I motion to post this information on our social media accounts.

Hunt: I second

None opposed.

Adjournment (9:30)